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Takoma Park City Council Meeting – January 10, 2018 
Agenda Item 7 

Work Session 
Request of TJ Beer, Wine and Liquor for Sunday Sales (Board of License Commissioners Resolution 
97-53) 
 
Recommended Council Action 
Hear background on request of TJ Beer, Wine and Liquor to have sales on Sundays. 
 
Context with Key Issues 
In 1995, a binding referendum took place which moved the Montgomery/Prince George’s county 
line, placing all of Takoma Park within Montgomery County, effective July 1, 1997.  During the time 
between the vote and the effective date, much work was done in taking actions needed to make the 
change a smooth one and to ensure that residents and businesses were not harmed as a result of 
the county change. For businesses, the overall goal was to ensure that they had the same rights in 
Montgomery County as in Prince George’s County and that over time, as changes occurred, that the 
businesses would then follow Montgomery County provisions. A lot of work was done concerning the 
four businesses that had alcoholic beverage licenses in the area that had been in Prince George’s 
County as there are significant differences between how the two counties handle alcoholic beverage 
licenses. 

When “Unification” occurred, TJ Beer, Wine and Liquor became the only liquor store in Montgomery 
County that operated independently of the County government. A separate classification was 
created for it. Because Prince George’s County liquor stores did not operate on Sundays at the time, 
the resolution passed by Council simply identified the operating provisions that the store had under 
Prince George’s County law and asked that they be continued under Montgomery County law. Staff 
does not recall any discussion about the merits of prohibiting sales on Sundays for this business at 
the time. 
 
Recently, the owners of the liquor store petitioned the Montgomery County Board of License 
Commissioners to allow them to sell alcoholic beverages on Sundays. The City of Takoma Park was 
contacted just before the City Council’s last meeting in December to see if we would support such a 
request. After conferring with Councilmembers, it did not seem like that there was time to take the 
matter up. The Board of License Commissioners is scheduled to consider the request at its meeting 
of January 18. 
 
In checking with the Takoma Park Police Department, there are no concerns about the store selling 
on Sundays and there is not a history of problems with this business. Competitors to this business in 
the area (not in Takoma Park) do have Sunday sales. 
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Council Priority  
Fiscally Sustainable Government 

Environmental Impact of Action 
There may be a small negative environmental impact from increased business in the shopping 
center on Sundays if Sunday sales are allowed; although patrons of other stores would be able to 
shop at the liquor store without driving to another location to do so. 
 
Fiscal Impact of Action 
There should be a small positive economic impact to the City from allowing increased sales at this 
business. 

Racial Equity Impact 
The racial equity impact of this action is unknown.   

Attachments and Links 
• Request from TJ Beer, Wine and Liquor 
• Board of License Commissioners Resolution 97-53 (dated June 5, 1997) 
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